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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Vicki Ferguson, Lilly Harper, Bruce King, Jose Oliveira, Wayne Organ, Darlene Poe, Mady Willie
ABSENT:
James Eyestone, Susan Lee

The Minutes from the November 14, 2011 meeting were distributed and no one had any corrections.
I.  Posting Emergency and Police Services Numbers in Classrooms
Donna said this came up because of incidents that have occurred that warranted police support, and it was found that many faculty and staff don’t have access to emergency numbers.  Donna didn’t know the cost.  This would have to be periodically monitored to ensure the numbers remain posted.  Bruce reported that he has spoken with Lt. Jose Oliveira and the laminated signs should be posted this week.  The cost was minimal.  

It was suggested that signs also be posted stating, “No Eating or Drinking in the Classrooms”.  Bruce said those would be two different signs and they would also be posted in the classrooms this week.       

II.  Other    
A.  Swastikas
Darlene reported that there have been a number of incidents where swastikas have been drawn on classroom floors with a permanent marker.  A swastika was drawn on Bruce’s truck and it is becoming a problem.  She received a call to remove a swastika before 8:00 a.m. this morning in the LA-Bldg.  It usually occurs in the morning but custodial services also gets calls in the afternoon.  Custodial services cleans it up as soon as it is reported.    

Darlene said it all comes back to locking the classrooms.  Donna noted that Friday is one day that a lot of classrooms aren’t being used in the afternoon.  Darlene said the problems haven’t been on Fridays.  The vandalism occurs while classes are going on.  Mady suggested that faculty discuss this with their classes.
Plan of Action
1. Donna will pass this on to Council of Chairs.
B.  Occupy Movement
Wayne said he was asked how the college would respond if an Occupy Movement develops on campus.  Wayne thought there have been enough incidents on other campuses that the college should be prepared.  The college doesn’t want to be embarrassed by a video of our campus going viral on the Internet.  
Vicki said the La Raza Student Union is sponsoring an open forum on the Occupy Movement this Thursday, December 1 from 3:30 – 4:30 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  Donna said Jose should attend the forum, and he said he would.    

Wayne thought a policy should be developed taking into account the strong civil rights culture at this campus.  We don’t want to see the CCC police in the newspaper.  Donna asked Jose if there is a policy in place and Jose said Ray Pyle and Chief Gibson were meeting that morning about this subject, and he will let Operations Council know the outcome of that meeting.  Jose said there is a free speech policy in place.  That policy came from the reproductive rights folks coming on campus, which ultimately led to an arrest.  The courts found that the arrest and our policy were unconstitutional.  As far as camping, the college is officially closed at 10:00 p.m. and anyone on campus after 10:00 p.m. is asked to leave.  If the person refuses to leave, reasonable force can be used to remove the person.  However, after 11:00 p.m. there is no staff on campus.  
Jose said outside agencies can be brought in to assist campus police if needed, and the outside agencies would allow CCC police to make the decisions.  

Plans of Action
1. Donna will research what policies and procedures are already in place.  
2. Donna will take the issue to the Vice Presidents’ Meeting today and to the December Council of Chairs.  She will report back to Operations Council.

3. Jose will report back to Operations Council regarding the outcome of the meeting between Chief Gibson and Ray Pyle.
C.  Collecting Keys
Lilly did some research and learned that DVC and LMC both have procedures for collecting keys and other items from employees who are leaving the district.  The other campuses have an exit interview with every employee that leaves.  Lilly will find out more.
A discussion ensued about collecting keys, procurement cards, and other items from employees when they leave.  Jose said Police Services get very few keys returned when employees leave.

D.  HHS Potluck
Mady announced that the HHS department will be holding a potluck on Tuesday, December 13 from 5:00 – 9:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room.  The Operations Council is invited.

E.  December 12 Meeting
The December 12 meeting has been canceled.  The next Operations Council meeting will be on January 23, 2012.
The meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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